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REPORT OF THE  STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR HOUSING AND PLANNING

TO: 
LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING  on 1st August 2005

TITLE :   PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE GREATER MANCHESTER (LIGHT RAPID TRANSIT SYSTEM) ORDERS  -  TRANSPORT AND WORKS ACT 

RECOMMENDATIONS :  It is recommended that the City Council withdraws its objections to the proposed changes to the Greater Manchester (Light Rapid Transit System) Orders.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :   This report presents the current situation regarding the GMPTE’s proposed changes to the Metrolink Transport and Works Act Orders and seeks approval for the City Council to withdraw its current objections.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :   Letter to the Secretary of State, “Greater Manchester 

(Available for public inspection)     (Light Rapid Transit System) Order”.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:      Low.   

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  Not Applicable.


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

Ian Sheard
Ext 3084.

	



FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
None at this time.

	



CONTACT OFFICER :
Darren Findley  Ext 3849
darren.findley@salford.gov.uk


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): Eccles, Weaste, Langworthy, Seedley, Ordsall.


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
LTP, Environment, Highway Maintenance Strategy.


DETAILS: (Continued Overleaf)


Transport and Works Act (TWA) Orders
1.
The Lead Member will be aware that the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive (GMPTE) are applying to the Secretary of State seeking a number of amendments to the Greater Manchester (Light Rapid Transit System) Orders.  Within Salford, the proposed amendments would apply to the Metrolink line through Salford Quays, as far as Broadway. The Lead Member will also be aware that Salford City Council has registered objections to these proposed amendments on two counts.  

2.
The first objection was to a proposed change of wording.  Current standards dictate that the LRT tracks should be level with the carriageway surface, and a recent court case has determined that “level” should be considered to be an absolute term.  The proposed change of wording would have inserted the term “or thereabouts”, thus, negating this legal definition of “level”.  The City Council objected to this proposed change of wording, on the grounds that it would effectively lessen highway safety standards.  The GMPTE has since agreed to no longer pursue this change of wording.

3.
The second objection was to the GMPTE’s proposal to disapply Section 28 of the 1870 Tramways Act, which currently places responsibility on the GMPTE (or its concessionaire) for the maintenance of that part of the highway between the LRT tracks and 18” either side of them.  This proposed change was objected to, on the grounds that it would place additional and undue burden upon the City Council.  The GMPTE have now prepared a highways maintenance agreement, which will be finalised and incorporated into the procurement process for the Phase 3 Metrolink works.  In addition, the GMPTE have offered to the City Council a sum of circa £60,000, in respect of bringing a number of the highway crossings along the LRT route up to a reasonable standard of repair.

4.
In view of these two developments, it is considered that there are no further reasons remaining for the City Council to oppose this Order and, consequently, it is recommended that the City Council’s objections should now be formally withdrawn.

Malcolm Sykes
Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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